
Call to Order 

Food Services Committee 
Meeting Minutes of November 11, 2014 

The Shared Governance Food Services Committee met on November 11, 2014, in Room 200 of the 
Guillot University Center. Chair Jermaine Ferguson called the meeting to order at approximately 1 :30 
p.m. The following voting members were present to comprise a quorum: Dr. Jenny Dawson, Mr.
Jermaine Ferguson, Dr. Ulrich Groetsch, Mr. Bret Jennings, Ms. Karen Kennedy, Mr. David Shields,
and Ms. Cindy Conlon (proxy for Mr. Clinton Carter). Non-voting members present were Ms. Haleigh
Scott (SGA Budget Oversight Committee) and Ms. Gwen Burney, Sodexo. One guest, Mr. Will Reade,
attended for a presentation.

Approve Agenda 
The agenda was approved after a motion by Bret Jennings, a second by Karen Kennedy, and 

unanimous vote by the committee. 

Approve minutes from October 14, 2014 Meeting 
A motion was made by Jenny Dawson, seconded by Cindy Conlon and voted unanimously to 

approve the minutes from the meeting of October 14, 2014. 
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Food Scrap Recycling [guest Will Reade of Waste-Not Organics) 
Mr. Will Reade, Waste-Not Organics, gave an overview on recycling food scraps as a sustainability 

endeavor by the University and Sodexo. Their goal is to capture the food waste on site, collect in scrap 
bins, provide scrap bin pickup, then deliver to a certified compost facility and ultimately to the farmer. 
Presently, none of the Alabama composters have shown interest in certification. UNA students and local 
restaurants have shown interest. 

Mr. Reade and Gwen Burney have had conversations on logistics of the process. In-house food scrap 
recovery and a student awareness program have been the limit of efforts so far, since there is no certified 
compost farm to receive the scraps. Sodexo recycles cooking oil (with City of Florence). Starbucks and 
Towers recycle coffee grounds that local farmers pick up in the spring. Concerns were expressed about 
the expediency of emptying food scraps bins, particularly during hot weather. Ideas were suggested for 
potential compost site options. Mr. Reade hopes to keep the Committee apprised as opportunities 
develop and is open for presentations to students and any interested groups. 

Sodexo Manager Update/Report 
Gwen Burney' s update to the Committee included handouts of a Sodexo management publication, 

November calendar, and UNA retail sales information for October 2014-December 2014 versus 2013. 

Updates on Retail L TO (limited time offers) - A unit marketing coordinator has not been hired 
yet, so she is providing the quarterly report. In referring to the handouts, Ms. Burney reviewed the Enjoy 
Program's addition of better breakfast sandwich options in the GUC to provide a little of something 
everywhere. 

As a decline in retail sales is seen in one location, like Subconnections in September 2014, then they 
want to be sure they capture those dollars in other retail concepts like Starbucks and Chick-Fil-A. As 
they continue to structure meal plan options, they must consider that this is a retail-driven campus. 

Sustainability efforts include their healthy Mindful Program using cage-free eggs, the PURE 
System, Sodexo' s sustainability oil recycling program, and using upgraded containers. They carry out a 






